
PSHE 

This half term all pupils at New City have been learning about friendships and relationships. Here 

are some examples of the amazing learning our pupils have produced this half term: 

 

EYFS: 

In Reception, children have been describing how they can be a good friend and family member by 

being helpful to others. This has included creating and acting out stories about how they can be 

kind to and help others, including an amazing one about helping a lost unicorn find its mum! 

     
Melissa (RG)                                                       Sameeha (RK) and her sister Saliha (2B) 

 

Year 1: 

Children have been learning about the importance of working well with others. They have been 

working with family members to build bridges. Kayleb in 1T built an incredible bridge for his sister 

which was strong enough for his pet lizard to walk across! Eni in 1D worked with her sister to build a 

‘human’ bridge without using any resources. 

     
 Kayleb (1T)                                                 Eni (1D) 

 



 

Year 3: 

In Year 3 children have been considering the characteristics of positive relationships, and 

considering how these can support teamwork. 

 

 
Syeda (3D)                                                          Joy (3K) 

 

They have also been considering ways to support their local community during the pandemic, and 

have been creating posters to encourage vaccine update within Newham 

 
Nana (3K) 

 

 

 



 

Year 5: 

In Year 5, pupils have been learning about the importance of respecting others, even if they may be 

different to ourselves and how this respect contributes to positive relationships. 

                  
Crayden (5B)                                                            Fatima (5R) 

 

 

 

Year 6: 

In Year 6 pupils have been learning how to recognise positive and negative characteristics in 

relationships, and how to manage, react, and negotiate a solution when someone may be acting or 

behaving in a way we do not like. 

 



Musa (6W) 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health and Wellbeing: 

As a whole school we have also had a big focus on Mental Health and Wellbeing, to support all 

children in coping with the latest lockdown and school closure. We have been discussing ways to 

support our wellbeing in our Google Classrooms and all took part in ‘Expressing Ourselves’ for 

Children’s Mental Health Week. You can see some highlights from this week below, and more 

(including videos of musical expression) in the video shared on the school website.  

 

                 
Haris (3P)                                                                    Alicia (RM) 



         
Nada (6W)                                                                        Phoebe (5S) 


